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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION FOR THE ADVANCEMENT oF SCIENCE.
-The annual meeting of this Association, held in Montreal last
month, proved highly successful. The proceedings of the sec-
tional meetings have been very fully reported in the daily press.
Many subjects bearing upon medical science were discussed.
We had hoped to give some account of these in the present num-
ber, but owing to the space occupied by the full report of the
Canada Medical Association meeting, are obliged to hold this
over till our next issue.

SEMI-CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION OF THE MEDICAL FACULTY
OF MCGILL UNIVERSITY.-The Dean and Medical Faculty have
issued invitations to all their graduates and to a large number
of friends of the University, for a conversazione on the 4th and
a dinner on the 5th October. The former will be held at the
new Peter Redpath Museum, and the latter at the Windsor
Hotel. The celebration is intended to mark the opening of the
50th session of the Faculty. The occasion is a worthy one, and
we hope to see the graduates collected in great numbers from
all parts of the country to do honour to their Alma Mater on
the day of her golden wedding.

Radical 'items.
PROVINCIAL MEDICAL BOARD.-The semi-annual meeting of

the Board of Governors (Provincial Medical Board) of the Col-
lege of Physicians and Surgeons of the Province of Quebec, will
be held on Wednesday, the 27th September, at 10 A.M., in the
Laval University, Quebec. Candidates for examination or for
license must send their papers (including certificate of admission
to the study of medicine), also the fee for the license, $20, at
least ten days previous to the meeting, to either of the secretaries.

PERSONAL.-Dr. Henry Jackson has been elected Professor
of the Institutes of Medicine in the Vermont Medical College,
Burlington.-Angus M. Cattenach, of Dalhousie Milis, Ont.,
M.D. (McGill, '82), has passed the L.R.C.P., Edin.-Harry A.
Eberle, M.D. (McGill, '76), has moved from Webter, City,
Iowa, to Kansas City, Mo.-M. C. Rutherford, M.D. (McGill,
'79), has moved from Kenyon, Minn., to Fergus Falls, in the
same State.-J. W. Ross, M.D. (McGill, '81), is at Cohoes,
N.Y., not Lansenburg, N.Y., as stated in the McGill announce-
ment.-T. A. Jamieson, M.D. (McGill, '75), is at Fort Coving-
ton, N.Y.-Duncan McGregor, M.D. (McGill, '61), has moved
from Chatsworth, Ont., to Winnipeg.


